


It’s snowing!


The last time I wrote we were talking about the MDA boot drive, which was a huge success this year.  But what I seem to remember most is how incessantly hot it was out that weekend.  Now, just two months later, the wind-chill is 5 below zero.  With that in mind, I guess it’s time to switch gears and be thinking about winter and how it affects our jobs.   It affects everything from what we wear, to how we package our patients, to how we operate at the fire scene.  Although the colder weather can be a pleasant break from the dog days of summer, it can also be dangerous and unforgiving.   And remember, it’s only 4 more months until spring!

Apparatus Issues

After some discussion at the last staff meeting, it was re-iterated that the backing policy must be followed AND enforced.  Each officer in attendance was advised to follow this policy to the letter as it is there for a reason.  Read the policy for details.

Engine 53 is officially on order and expected to be built in about 270 days (or next July sometime).  Once delivered, it will go to Station 53.  Until the new engine arrives, we will hopefully use a borrowed or rented engine as Engine 53.  The only change made to the engine before going to production was an increase in the tank capacity from 500 to 750 gallons.

Lieutenant Skipper is training a few people on each shift in the operations of trailer towing and snow plow operations.  As you may or may not know, Grass 51 now has a detachable snow plow for use on department properties.  If you are interested in this training, please see Kevin any C-shift at Station 52.

Speaking of Grass 51, the tank has been winterized for the season and will be left in the back of the truck for the extra weight.  The boat motors have also been winterized.

Station Issues

In a turn of events from the last issue, the sewer project at Station 51 once again has a green light to proceed.  As soon as the final contract is signed by all parties, we will finally begin work on the project.  

The framing is complete at Station 53 with the exception of the steel work, which is planned to be competed by about the time you’re reading this.  The original roof contractor has been fired and a new one to take over immediately.  The new contractor promises to have the roof work completed in the next couple of weeks.

The steel for the helectic pier project at Station 52 has been ordered.  This project entails placing piers under the South bay wall to prevent it from sinking.  Once this project is completed, an engineering study will be conducted to determine what further needs to be done to the East bay wall.

Training Issues

Computer training is underway for the new version of Firehouse software.  Training is schedule for November 20, 21st, and 22nd both at 10am and 730pm each day.  Also included will be Windows 2000 training and the new paging program.  Follow-up training will be scheduled sometime next month to catch those who couldn’t attend one of the six initial trainings.

Two new CO detectors have been placed in service, one on each engine.  They are incredibly easy to operate and are much more maintenance friendly than the old ones.  The old detectors are being repaired and will be placed on the trench unit.  If you haven’t yet seen them, take a moment to review their operation.

The current career hiring process is still under way.  The candidates just completed the written test phase of the process.  We have a total of 12 candidates that have applied and were eligible.  The next phase is the structured oral interview, which takes place on Friday, December 1st, 2000.  The final decision based on background checks, testing, and interview results will be made and posted by December 12th.  Good luck to all of those involved.

The 2001 training schedule is being planned.  If you are interested in conducting training for next year, please see Lieutenant Thacker for instructions.

General Operations

The new computer system was approved at the last district board meeting.  Since that date, the system has been ordered and delivered.   The system consists of all new units to replace each component we currently own (except printers).  Each system is setup the same with the same specifications.  They will be installed over a three-day period starting Friday, December 1st.  During this time frame, the network will be down.  This means Firehouse will also be down.   We may have to back-enter a few runs as soon as the system is back up.

The next part-time hiring process is under way with the availability of applications.  This is in preparation of  the inclusion of Station 53 personnel.  Now is the time to be recruiting.  If you know of someone who might be interested and is qualified, let them know of the process and have them pick up an application from the office.

Congratulations to Tony Rizzi, Corey McGaha, and Greg Maxwell for recently being hired into the reserve division.  Also, congratulations to Josh Wysocki for being promoted from the Cadet division to a reserve.  Good job to all.

Amanda Sodrel, Doug Lady, Brian Griffith, and Steve Rowland are all still on leaves of absence.

Justin Griffith and Brian Kiefer are no longer with the department.

There is a computer-based crew schedule available on each of the stations computers.  It is located on the desktop under an icon named “Crew Schedule”.  It is an Excel spreadsheet and is updated by the Battalion Chief’s as necessary.

When sending “Group” pages, use the group page titled “All Page” NOT the single listing under “working incident”.  Sending a page to “working incident” only sends a page to certain pagers and not all of them.  Some individuals have not been getting pages and thus could be adding to our open hours problem.

Special thanks to all of those who participated in last month’s Fire Prevention Week.  This year was the best yet with great turnout and first-class programs.  Your hard work is greatly appreaciated.

The 800MHz project is still in the works.  No new news this month other than the project was approved last month.

The 2001 budget will allow for an additional career Lieutenant to be hired starting January 1st as well as manning Station 53 with three personnel when it opens.
The awards banquet has been scheduled for January 27th, 2001 (B-shift) at Valle Vista.  If you have any suggestions on changes that should be made early, see Kim in the office.
The Smith Valley and Morgantown Road project is finally underway. The plan includes the straightening out of the intersection plus new turn lanes and traffic signal.  The road will be closed from time to time so listen for dispatch information and check daily postings.

Peterman Road North of the railroad tracks is now closed until around the 1st of the year for bridge replacement.   You CAN still access the trailer park from the South entrance.

If you have had any changes to your marital status or family position over the past year, now is the time to make changes to your W-4 form for next year.  See Kim in the office for a form.

Speaking of Kim, congratulations to her for being awarded the Employee of the Quarter for July, August, and September, 2000.  This, among other things, was for her tireless work on the department’s web site.  Good job Kim!

Thanks to all who helped with the ISO rating and the months of preparation leading up to the inspection.  This was an enormous project that took many individuals to complete.

Firefighter’s Corner

(A place for personal items)

Congratulations to Jeff and Stacie Wilson on the birth of their son Nathaniel Jeffery! Everyone is doing fine.

Did you know……..

· 111,111,111  X 111,111,111 = 

12,345,678,987,654,321

· Each “King” in a deck of playing cards represents a great King from history.  Spades:  King David, Clubs:  Alexander the Great, Hearts:  Charlemagne, and Diamonds:  Julius Ceasar.

Did you Notice?

· That  new Super Target building is under way at Smith Valley and 135?

· That the Farm Bureau building was torn down to make way for the new Walgreens behind the Amoco at 135 and Smith Valley?

Birthdays

November, 2000

11/06  Brian Arkins

11/13  Ken Sickles

11/15  Tony Slusher

11/17  Casey Arkins

11/20  Steve Gorman

11/22  Steve Coover

11/25  Mandy Cassin

December, 2000

12/01  Mike Combs

12/06  Sue Barron

12/07  Ron Stevens

12/10  Tim Smith

12/10  Todd Miller

12/11  Anna Marsh

12/11  Nick Alford

12/11  Greg Maxwell

12/20  Travis Sichting

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

- That’s it for this month (or two) – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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